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Delivery approach
Te Puni Kōkiri is a small, adaptable agency. We 
draw strength from our past to deliver effectively 
as new priorities arise. Several times in recent 
years we have been asked by Government 
to reach into communities, for example when 
COVID-19 and extreme weather events required 
nimble and agile responses. These experiences 
have provided Te Puni Kōkiri with an accelerated 
learning environment to innovate, test and 
evaluate what works, at pace. The results of this 
work are evidence that a whānau-centred, locally 
led, government enabled model delivers results  
for Māori communities and value for money to  
the government.

Whānau-centred 
When whānau are thriving, so do their 
communities, hapū, iwi and all of Aotearoa  
New Zealand. The whānau is the core unit in  
Māori society. This policy and service provision 
approach contrasts with the wider public service 
where policy settings, funding arrangements and 
delivery mechanisms are generally organised 
around individuals. The continued focus on 
the individual is a barrier to the public service 
delivering effectively for all Māori.

In February 2023, the Auditor-General considered 
how well public organisations are supporting 
whānau-centred approaches. It found that while 
some public organisations have taken steps 
towards supporting and implementing whānau-
centred approaches, much of that work involved 
trialling small-scale and time-limited initiatives.  
Its view was that public organisations need  
clear expectations for how they should support 
whānau-centred approaches and Whānau Ora, 
and that there needed to be a clearer and  
stronger mandate for the role of Te Puni Kōkiri  
as stewards in this area.

In September 2023, Cabinet noted that whānau-
centred approaches, including the Whānau Ora 
initiative are effective mechanisms for supporting 
whānau Māori. Ministers previously directed  
Te Puni Kōkiri to lead cross-agency advice 
clarifying where, when and with which whānau, 
public service agencies might choose to invest 
through Whānau Ora, and more broadly on  
how to strengthen the use of whānau-centred 
approaches across public service agencies.

Locally led 
Across its functions, Te Puni Kōkiri works with 
providers and representative entities who 
work in whānau-centred ways. We lead the 
development of prototypes and models, and we 
are continuously testing and learning about the 
ways that the public service can more effectively 
deliver into and with communities. This includes 
devolved commissioning and outcomes-based 
models, including Whānau Ora that put whānau-
led outcomes at the centre of commissioning 
arrangements, supported by capable and 
connected local entities. 

Government enabled
Te Puni Kōkiri implements a range of government 
enabled models based on what we know 
works for Māori communities. These range from 
national-level, devolved commissioning models 
through to active partnership models. Models are 
aimed at enabling local leadership that is whānau-
centred and reflective of local priorities.






































